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Robert Gregg

P.O.Box 68

Beresfield 2322.

Dear Bob, Thank you for your letter of acknowledgment, I must apologise for just signing off with my initials.

My connection to the 2/2nd Association comes through my father, who was a signaller sent as a reinforcement to Timor (NX 7435 Ernest Gregg). He stayed on with the 2/4th until they were evacuated. In 1944 he returned to Timor as a member of Z Special Unit (AK 157) on the “Adder” mission. Contrary to the usual version of events, my own and others, researches indicate that he and the party leader, Capt. Grimson reached a point more than ten miles inland from their landing point near Lore. Here my father was killed and Capt. Grimson took his own life, and both were buried by the Japanese.

In 1995 I was lucky enough to be able to travel to Timor with a party led by Gordon Hart. Alan Luby kindly passed on copies of the newsletter to me and eventually I made my own arrangements to become a subscriber. Incidentally both Gordon and Alan were very much on deck at this year’s Anzac Day service at the special Commando memorial in Martin Place, Sydney.

It is my pleasure to be able to do a little to help East Timor, I saw at first hand how little they had in 1995, and of course, they need much more help now. Best wishes to all Robert Gregg.

NB  Bob Smyth writes “The Japs had previously broken the “Z” Force cover and were waiting for them, except their landing was made at another nearby spot at Lore. Their job was to observe the aerodrome at Fuiloro. Ernest Gregg was killed first and the following day Grimson was surrounded and chose to shoot himself because of the information he possessed. The Japs gave both a burial together.” So died two very brave men.

_______________________________

